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JULY / AUGUST 2022

Changing Seasons 
It’s winter in Nairobi! Coughs and flu symptoms are 
common, while the wearing of masks is recommended 
in public places once more – due to a rise in the rate of 
Covid infections. The 
favourite hot drink of 
the day is called dawa – 
which is the Swahili word 
for medicine. It’s made 
by boiling water with 
fresh ginger, then adding 
lemon and honey.  

Endings and Beginnings
On the plus side, the cooler weather here should help in 
preparing us for what lies ahead – the summer holidays 
in Ireland! The school year closes in July and among the 
final activities are transition talks for parents and children 
moving up into a new section. Silas (11) leaves primary to 
start year 7 in middle school, while Aaron (14) enters the 
senior end to focus on specific subjects for IGCSE.  

Meanwhile the election results will determine which 
direction Thomas’ work will take. Pray earnestly for a 
peaceful handing over to those newly elected in key 
leadership roles, especially that of the presidency.    

Changes are happening in the Theological Education by 
Extension (TEE) editorial team too, as Joyce is transitioning 
from her role in Children’s Ministry to become a PCEA 
reverend in charge of a parish. Her first posting is a two-
hour drive north of Nairobi. It’s uncertain how often Joyce 
will be able to attend TEE meetings, or if she’ll have the 
space needed to work on the assignments. We are hoping 

•	 Praise God for the summer break, giving us the 
chance to travel back to Ireland and spend time 
with family and friends. Pray for the boys as they 
start a new academic school year at the end of 
August.  

•	 Continue holding Thomas in your prayers as 
elections take place on 9 August. Pray that Kenya 
will experience a peaceful transition with the 
change of leadership that lies ahead.  

•	 Ask for God’s blessings on Joyce as she starts her 
parish ministry in July – that God will be with her in 
this new venture. 

•	 Remember the TEE editorial team and thank God 
for the timely recruitment of Gladwell to it.  

Prayer points

that Gladwell, who writes Vacation Bible School (VBS) 
materials with us, can join the TEE team as she will be a 
great asset to us there.    

“To everything there is a season,
A time for every purpose under heaven.”  Ecclesiastes 3:1

Whichever season of life you are in, we trust that you 
will know God’s presence as your anchor. Thank you for 
continuing to read the bulletins and faithfully praying for 
us as a family, we appreciate it so much.

TEE Team with mentorship book


